Chris O'Brien

From:

Mary Beth Tabacco < mbtabacco@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 29, 2025 8:37 AM

To:

House Finance Committee

Subject:

H5529

Dear Members, House Finance Committee,

I urge you to vote for H5529, which will increase income eligibility for Medicare Savings Plan. This will be so crucial for low income seniors and people with disabilities to better afford health care, and to save at least \$185/month to pay for other basic needs. For those living on low and fixed incomes, it is tremendously important in this time of severe inflation to be able to pay for rent, food and utilities. We must find ways to help seniors and others in need, many of whom are desperate.

Thanks you, R. Alan Lawson Providence, RI